THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, March 18, 2009

Place:


Walt Mills’s, 32 Arrowwood Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman
Marie MacDonald


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Walter Mills

Call to Order

Walter Mills, President, opened the meeting at 7:15 p.m.  Minutes from the February 18, 2009 meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report
Jeff Olmstead reported that 12 homeowners are now overdue as of the first quarter mailing.

· Three are overdue only for 2009 dues.  Jeff will call all three by the end of March, and if no payment is received by April 1, he will add penalties and acceleration on their bills for 4/1.

· The remaining nine have been overdue in 2008.  One is making partial payments per agreement with the Treasurer.  The rest have had acceleration and penalties applied, including the two “chronic” overdue accounts that have paid nothing since the second quarter of 2008 or earlier.

One of the chronically overdue accounts is in foreclosure and Jeff explained that we have an automatic lien to recover six months of fees a priori (before other creditors).  The overdue amounts in excess of 6 months are secondary after the mortgage is settled.  Any outstanding fees can be recovered via the resale certificate when the bank sells the home.

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted.

Discussion

Jeff and Walt attended the Connecticut chapter of the Community Association trade show that was held recently in Hartford.  While most of the show was devoted to condominium managers who maintain community owned buildings and property, some of the sessions on foreclosures, legal actions and billing practices were helpful to Jeff as Treasurer.

Walt recommended we continue to go to the annual trade show to pick up any information helpful to our community.  The cost to attend the show is $20 per person. He will investigate whether our Board can join the trade association for the cost of a single annual membership ($110), or whether we would have to enroll all 5 Board members.  At the next Board meeting, we will discuss whether there is a benefit in joining the association.

Committee / vendor reports:  

Marie has contacted C L & P and is awaiting further information from them on whether the town should be responsible for the costs of utilities on our streets.  

She also contacted Jane at Dynamic and discussed what we expect for Spring maintenance, including mulch.  Jane told Marie that she will no longer weed or mow any areas where dog waste has been left. The bill going out to homeowners at the end of March will include a notice about dog clean up.  Walter will also contact the president of the Regency association to discuss the issue of pet clean up in both our neighborhoods.

Patrick reported that he received a written Covenant Committee request for a variance at Marie’s home to add solar panels and enclose two porches.
Walt reported that Green Machine’s 2009 contract is the same price as last year, and is within what we budgeted for irrigation services.  He will sign and return the contract.

New items:

The Board reviewed the notices to be included in the bill that is mailed out at the end of March.

The next meeting is April 15 at Marie MacDonald’s house, 6 Timothy Lane. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm
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